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November 5, 2020 

File No.  201265 

Lisa Gibson 
Environmental Review Officer 
Planning Department 
1650 Mission Street, 4th Floor 
San Francisco, CA  94103 

Dear Ms. Gibson: 

On November 3, 2020, Supervisor Yee introduced the following legislation: 

File No.  201265 

Ordinance amending the Health Code to prohibit smoking inside all private 
dwelling units in multi-unit housing complexes containing three or more units and 
all common areas; remove the exception for child care facilities located in private 
homes; require the Department of Public Health (DPH) to initiate a public 
information campaign to raise awareness of the smoking prohibition; require DPH 
to initiate the imposition of administrative penalties by issuance of a notice of 
violation in lieu of a citation; suspend the provision of the Health Code (mooted by 
this Ordinance) which requires owners or managers of multi-unit housing 
complexes to provide certain disclosures regarding whether smoking is 
authorized in certain units; and affirming the Planning Department’s determination 
under the California Environmental Quality Act. 

This legislation is being transmitted to you for environmental review. 

Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 

By:  John Carroll, Assistant Clerk 
Public Safety and Neighborhood Services Committee 

Attachment 

c: Devyani Jain, Deputy Environmental Review Officer 
Joy Navarrete, Environmental Planner 
Don Lewis, Environmental Planner 

Not defined as a project under CEQA Guidelines 
Sections 15378 and 15060(c)(2) because it would not
result in a direct or indirect physical change in the 
environment.
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